
  

   
 

Nevada State Elks Association 

 
 
 

 
December 24, 2022 

 
All Nevada Elks,  
 
The Nevada State Elks Association Mid-Term Meeting was held on November 17–20, 2022 hosted by the 
Tahoe/Douglas Lodge #2670.  
 
We were honored by the presence of our Nevada State Co-Sponsors, the Honorable Jim Grillo PGER and the 
Honorable Bob Duitsman PGER, and the Honorable Bruce A. Hidley, Grand Exalted Ruler from Watervliet, NY, 
Lodge #1500 and Grand First Lady Helen.  
 
The other distinguished guests present were:  Janet K. Leuer, GL Auditing and Accounting Committee and her 
husband, PSP Ed Leuer from Jerome AZ Lodge # 1361, PSP Bill Wiseman, GL Activities Committee, and his lady 
Mela, from Henderson/Green Valley Lodge #2802, PSP Jim Shirkey, SDGER and his wife PER Pam Shirkey, from 
Reno Lodge #597. 
 
Friday meetings were held with good results.  
 
The SMP Trustees and NSEA Trustees meetings were very informative to all who attended.  Our State PER 
Association met and brought the Nursing scholarship activities up to date. 
 
The NSEA PER Association By-Laws where reviewed and the needed changes were made.  DDGER’s Ben Reed 
and JJ Lynch put on the Leading Knights Clinic for the incoming Leading Knights and new Officers. 
 
The Friday Night State Presidents Dinner and the Saturday Night Grand Exalted Ruler’s Banquet were enjoyed by 
all. Both evenings included Award Ceremonies with the Honorable Bruce Hidley, GER, the Honorable Jim Grillo, 
PGER, and the Honorable Bob Duitsman, PGER, assisting with the presentations.  
 
Friday Night Awards:   

1. 2020 -2021 Lodge of the Year Chair. Presented by Feryl Fitzgerald, PDDGER NSEA Lodge of 
the Year Chairman to Boulder City Lodge #1682.  

2. A Grand Lodge ENF award was presented to the Nevada State Elks Association by Grand 
Exalted Ruler Hidley to PSP Dan Wells for 4th place Per/Capita for the year 2021-2022. 

Saturday business meeting of the Association was held on, November 19, 2022 and called to order by State 
President Debbie Oskin at 8:30 am.  
NSEA Sergeant-at-arms Kris Weiland, PDDGER, introduced the Honored guests.  State President Debbie Oskin 
completed the other introductions. 
 
The Douglas County High School JROTC Honor Guard did the posting of Colors. 
 
 

Debbie Oskin, NSEA President 
866 Falcon Glenn Dr. 
Mesquite, NV 89027 

(702) 758-9630 
deboskin730@aol.com 

Dee Boskie, NSEA Secretary 
2110 Denio Dr. 
Reno, NV 89509 
(775) 240-1980 

nvelkssecretary@gmail.com 



   
 

 
 Roll call of Lodges was taken by NSEA Secretary Dee Boskie, PSP. 

 
Roll Call of Lodges 

2022 Mid-Term, Tahoe/ Douglas Lodge #2670 
    Delegates     Actual Representatives     Actual  Alternates 
Reno #597         10  10  5  5 4 
Tonopah #1062          1  1  0  0 
Las Vegas #1468          4  4  3  3 
Ely #1469          1  0  1  2 
Boulder City #1682         5  3  1  2 
Hawthorne #1704          6  5  1  1 
Great Basin #1742         6  6  1  1 
Carson City #2177         9  7  3  2 
Fallon #2239          5  5  1  1 
N Las Vegas #2353         2  2  2  2 
Sparks #2397          6  5  0  0 
Tahoe/Douglas #2670              10              10  2  2 
Pahrump #2796          5  5  0  0 
Henderson/Green Valley #2802      6  3  1  1 
Mesquite #2811   7  5  4  4 
Laughlin $2872   2  2  0  0                    
Subtotal    85  73  25  26  4 
 
Total Present 103  Total Registered    116 
 
 The meeting continued with the State Chairmen reporting on their committee activities. 
 
Announcements during the reports of interests were given.  

1. Scholarship monies given this year were, $13,500.00 for academics and $3,500.00 for 
vocational.   

2. Grand Exalted Ruler announced that the Elks will have a float in the Rose Bowl Parade on 
January 2nd. There seems to be a law in California that prohibits parades on Sundays.   

3. Bill Wiseman made a motion to updating the NEMPI By-Laws. 

NSEA Secretary, Dee Boskie, reminded everyone that nominations would be taking place at the 2023 annual 
meeting in Las Vegas on April 27-30, 2023. 

1. President-Elect nominations from the South District 
2. District Vice Presidents nominations for both North and South. 
3. 3 yr. State Major Project Trustee nominations from the South. 
4. 3 yr. NSEA Secretary 

 
Ross Dyer announced his proposal for a Nevada State Elks Association booth at the Grand Lodge Convention in 
Minneapolis in 2023. Those attending will be asked to help man the booth. It will be the first time for Nevada and 
the chance to show what our SMP is. The booth will also show the new addition that is coming to St. Jude’s Ranch 
for Children, being “The Healing Center”. He is currently working on the proposed budget and approval. 
 
The honored guests concluded the session with remarks of appreciation and congratulations to the State Association 
and its membership.  



   
 

 
Grand Exalted Ruler Hidley was encouraged listening to the reports given and congratulated the efforts from our 
members. 
 
President Debbie Oskin adjourned the Business session 11:35 AM. 
 
The State Major Project luncheon was a fun and fruitful event. SMP Administrator, Ken DuBois summarized the 
monies raised was $4,910.00. It included a donation from Invited guest, Janet Leuer, GL Auditing and Accounting 
committee. 
 
Two afternoon work sessions were held. Area 7 GL Auditing and Accounting Committeeman Janet Leuer conducted 
a workshop dealing with the FRC system. The session was informative and well attended. 
Area 7 GL Activities Committeeman Bill Wiseman also conducted a workshop for his committee. 
 
Saturday Night State Presidents Banquet was held with the following awards given out.   

1. The winner for the 11 O’clock Toast was announced. The winner’s plaque was presented to 
Chris Coyer from Las Vegas Lodge #1468, by Max Shen, St Ritual Chairman, PGERs Jim Grillo, 
Bob Duitsman, and GER Bruce Hidley. 

2. The winner of the Flag Presentation was announced.  The winner’s plaque was presented to 
Nancy Rymer, ER from Pahrump Lodge #2796 by Max Shen, St Ritual Chairman, PGERs Jim 
Grillo, Bob Duitsman, and GER Bruce Hidley. 

The honored guests concluded the session with remarks of appreciation and congratulations to the State Association 
and its membership. 
 
President Debbie gave thanks to President-elect Frank Reynolds III for helping with conducting some of the 
meetings due to her loss of voice. 
 
President Debbie also gave thanks to Chairman Dan Wells, Co Chairman Toni Wendt and the volunteers of the 
Tahoe/Douglas Lodge #2670 for the excellent meeting and banquet arrangements and for the great food provided 
during the convention.  The Tahoe/Douglas Lodge members, their spouses, and friends performed admiringly to put 
together and hosting a successful convention. 
 
To all NSEA members, we look forward to seeing you at the next Annual Nevada State Elks Association 
convention, to be held in Las Vegas, April 27-30, 2023. 
 
 
Fraternally,  
 
 
 
Dee Boskie, PSP 
NSEA Secretary 
 






























